
 

Grand Junction, Colo. Oct.13th. 1920 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction meet in regular 
session with Cherrington in the chair, Commissioners present 
Blackstone, Garber, Whittaker. 
 
The minutes of Sept.28 was read also the minutes of Oct. 5th and 
7th. was read and approved. City attorney Tupper was present. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, second by Commissioner Garber 
that we turn over to the County treasurer the new water 
assessment book to make up at a cost of ($50.00) Upon call of 
roll the Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber 
yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voting yea 

the motion was declared carried. 
 
The proof of publication of proposed ordinance entitled "an 
ordinance amending portions of Ordinance No.178 of the City of 
Grand Junction, Colo. passed June 11, 1910 and also amending 
Ordinance No.208 of said City passed March 4, 1913," was 
presented and read. 
 
On motion of Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber the proof of publication was accepted and ordered placed 
on file. motion carried. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker, seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the proposed ordinance be taken up for final 

passage. The motion carried and the proposed ordinance was then 
read by the Acting Clerk. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner Garber 
that the proposed ordinance as read and entitled "an ordinance 
amending portions of Ordinance No.178 of the City of Grand 
Junction, Colorado passed June 11, 1910 and also amending 
Ordinance No.208 of said City passed March 4, 1913. "be passed 
and adopted and that the same be numbered No.294. 
 
The motion being put upon call of roll the Commissioners voted as 
follows: Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Blackstone yea, Whittaker 
yea, all the Commissioners having voted yea, the motion was 
declared carried and the ordinance passed and adopted and 

numbered No. 294. 
 
The report of the City Weigher for the Third Quarter having been 
approved by the Mayor was read. Moved by Commissioner Whittaker 
seconded by Commissioner Blackstone, the report be accepted and 
placed on file. Motion carried. 
 
Tom Tabner appeared before the Council regarding the leasing of 
Palmer Park he was advised to look into the propposation more 
fully and come in next Meeting. The following bills having been 
approved by heads of depts. was read by the clerk. 



 

 

No. Fund to whome drawn amount for 

31218 Police James Brashear 21.00 7 days work 

19 Contingent Valley B.& L.Assn. 27.00 Sept. & Oct. 
assessment 

20 Contingent Free Rest Room 12.50 Oct. rent. 

 
 
Moved by Commissioner Blackstone, seconded by Commissioner 
Garber, the bills as read be allowed and warrants ordered drawn 
for the several amounts Motion being put upon call of roll the 
Commissioners voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber yea, 
Blackstone yea, Whittaker yea, all Commissioners voting yea the 
motion was declared carried and the bills allowed. 

 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone that the Commissioner of Water & Sewers request 
repairs to put the City digger in good working order and that the 
Commissioner of finance & Supplies be authorized to order such 
repairs. Motion being put upon call of roll the Commissioners 
voted as follows Cherrington yea, Garber yea, Blackstone yea, 
Whittaker yea, all Commissioners yea the motion was declared 
carried, and the supplies ordered. 
 
Moved by Commissioner Whittaker seconded by Commissioner 
Blackstone to adjourn the meeting till Friday Oct.15. at 4 
o'clock P.M. Motion carried. 
 


